MEETING
Date:

07/30/2013
Location:
Public Health Facility – Main Conference Room
Attendee:  
K. Chavoustie, J. Leiendecker, S. Jennings, T. Barton, L. Sorrell, F. Lustik, P. Esford, D. Siver, D. Foisy
Excused:             G. Hall
Absent:   

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION

	I. Welcome.
II. Conference Call with J. Kyle,
        Coach.


	S. Jennings welcomed members and facilitated the meeting.  Agenda for today’s meeting was distributed and also Lyme Cases Test Theory 2 Process Steps.
Conference call was held with Coach, Joe Kyle.  All members introduced themselves to J. Kyle.
T. Barton explained has retested the process steps and 10 investigations were completed with the new process steps.  The first process steps had 8 investigations with stumbling blocks with LAN Faxes.  LAN Fax directories were developed with the assistance of D. Siver, F. Lustik, K. Chavoustie and J. Leiendecker which ha been a big help.  P. Esford stated that the LAN fax project will be affecting the entire agency.  New copiers are expected this week which will have the LAN fax capabilities and, hopefully, will have same file format for directories in the new copiers.
T. Barton related that the process is much better.  Half-way through the process it was felt that secretaries would do most, but it turned out to be only nurses managing the process.  With the LAN fax, MDs are responding the same day.  S. Jennings also explained that T. Barton had the opportunity to do some 1 on 1 with a couple of clients as had time to do so and able to more quickly verify the patient is being treated.  P. Esford related will be speaking with Dr. Kasulke, Medical Director, to request a discussion with the medical board at SMC regarding concerns with a young child’s treatment at SMC ER with a rash.
Members discussed scanning/filing electronically the paper document with MD signature.  
S. Jennings stated that the next step is to standardize, but the Prevent Unit already has done that.  J. Kyle recommended completing a story board for the NNPHI QI Exchange submission due by 08/30/13.   F. Lustik explained that the next step is to do more education.  Faith related the process has been tightened up, but the original problem is undiagnosed Lyme Disease and its effects in the community.  S. Jennings and J. Kyle agreed that this would be a whole different project.  Would need to write an aim statement and determine why people are/are not knowledgeable regarding.   Suggests setting up something similar to this project, but not as direct cause/effect, but principles would be the same.
S. Jennings stated there are lots of ideas for other projects – Home Care, Medical Examiner Program.  J. Kyle encouraged members to close the chapter with recognition or celebration as appropriate.  J. Kyle stated in reference to the story board would help think this through; come up with basic metrics to measure over time to ensure system does not slide backwards and be mindful of this.  J. Kyle stated education/outreach is a separate project and can apply the same methodology in terms of educating/informing people.  J. Kyle related all have done a great job and appreciate the enthusiasm as well.  S. Jennings thanked J. Kyle on behalf of the group for his guidance through this whole project.  J. Kyle explained can assist with the story board and can communicate either electronically or conference.  Should be 2 pages with information want to convey and this will generate talking points.  
Members discussed presenting the QI Project to the Board of Legislators/professional staff meeting as nothing like this is being done in any other department and should get recognition for everyone’s efforts.  S. Jennings explained that work papers from this project will remain on the wall and J. Kyle agreed that it is good to have a visual of what you want conveyed.  S. Jennings will continue QI with the agency.  S. Jennings encouraged team members to access the PHQI Exchange website to obtain insight and ideas about other QI projects we would entertain doing here.  Members discussed targeting urgent cares and SMC health centers and provide information on Lyme Disease.  Members discussed options on how to utilize funding for this project to include: hosting an event at the Public Health Facility (PHF), going to urgent cares and emergency departments, providing information to Lorraine Clement at the Jefferson Physicians Organization (JPO) who provides programs at the Best Western to the Medical Society, hosting a summit at the PHF after work.
S. Jennings also discussed using a portion of the funding to purchase personality modules which are not very expensive.  
S. Jennings related great work.

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Sorrell, Senior Secretary
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